LAS VEGAS HIGH SCHOOL ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
MINUTES OF ORGANIZATIONAL MEETING - 03/26/08

The meeting was attended by the following LVHS Alumni.  A total of 34 people were in attendance.  
Jim Banner, 1939

Nancy Banner, 1974

Jill Barnard, 1965

John Bearce, 1953

Pat Bennett Bearce, 1955

Gayle Clark Brandt, 1965

Marilyn Brewer White, 1950

Richard Bryan, 1955

Sarah Butler Walker, 1970

Deanna Davenport Dean, 1959

Marcia Davenport Bishop, 1956

Joan Dredge Brookhyser, 1965

John Foley, 1945

Richard Franklin, 1961

Rollie Gibbs, 1954

Vickie Grafman Fenton, 1967

Patty Haack, 1956

John Holland, 1953

Mickey Hollingshead, 1957

Carole Inghram Montalto, 1956

Kae Jones Bogdanovich, 1956

Barbara Knudson Henry, 1945

Bruce Langson, 1965

Susan Lowe Shlisky, 1965

Jack Milligan, 1951

Nancy Murray Harkess, 1960

Larry Sheeler, 1959

Matt Shlisky, 1964

Leslie Smith, 1945

Gary Vause, 1956
Ronnie Vause, 1965

Yvette Weinstein Hall, 1965

Frank White, 1950

David Williams, 1972

Patty Haack conducted the meeting.  After introductions, she expressed her thanks to Senator Richard Bryan for his help in getting to this point.  Senator Bryan has been a loyal supporter of LVHS and was responsible for getting the 7th Street building on the National Register of Historic Places, and for obtaining the trophy cases at the new LVHS.

Las Vegas High School is the oldest high school in Las Vegas, and was the only high school in Las Vegas for 50 years.  Agreement on the need for a Las Vegas High School Alumni Association was shown by the unanimous vote of attendees.  The majority agreed that the association should include all alumni, including the new LVHS.  Patty mentioned that Debbie Brockett, Principal of LVHS, is very interested in helping with an alumni association and that she had wanted to attend this meeting, but had a prior commitment.  Ms. Brockett has offered the new LVHS facility for our future meetings.  Patty mentioned that Reno High School established an alumni association approximately 14 years ago, and encouraged attendees to look at the Reno HS website (renohighalum.com) for interesting ideas.

Legal Issues:  The most important issue at hand is determining the proper steps to incorporate the association and to obtain tax-exempt status.  Richard Bryan and John Foley agreed to work on these issues and will give an update at the next meeting.

The following committees were established:
- Goals Committee:  (Matt Shlisky and John Holland)

  Develop a list of goals for the alumni association, and present recommendations at the next meeting.

- Mission Statement Committee:  (Nancy Murray Harkess, Bruce Langston, Mickey Hollingshead)

  Create a mission statement for the alumni association and present it at the next meeting.
- Membership Committee:  (Larry Sheeler, Rollie Gibbs, Gary Vause)

  Develop a marketing strategy and plan for membership levels for the alumni association and present it at the next 
  meeting.

- Memorabilia Committee:  To be addressed at the next meeting.

- Historical Committee:  (Leslie Smith)   A list will be developed and presented for discussion at the next meeting.

- Reunions Committee:  To be addressed at the next meeting.
- Website Committee:  (Woody Woodward, Webmaster)

  Woody Woodward, class of 1970, established an LVHS Alumni website several years ago.  Woody has agreed to let 
  us use that website as the official LVHS Alumni Association website, and to be our Webmaster.  David Williams 
  volunteered to assist Woody.  Patty encouraged attendees to look at the existing LVHS Alumni website 
  (woodyw.com/lvhs-alumni).
- Wildcat Reunion Committee:  (Rollie Gibbs, Chairman; Patty Haack, Secretary)

  It was agreed that this existing committee should be “folded in” to the Alumni Association.  A planning meeting for the 
  2008 reunion (September 20, 2008) will be held in the near future.  An update will be given at the next meeting.  Matt 
  Shlisky volunteered to assist the committee.
- Senior Squares Committee:  (Sarah Butler Walker, Chairperson, Patty Haack, Secretary)

  It was agreed that this existing committee should be “folded in” to the Alumni Association.  Sarah Walker gave a brief 
  update on the condition and maintenance of the Senior Squares.  Several attendees expressed an interest in 
  assisting.  A committee meeting will be held in the near future, and an update will be given at the next meeting.

Pro-Tem Officers:  Richard Bryan made a motion, seconded and unanimously voted on by attendees, that Patty Haack fill the role of association chairperson and secretary until an official election of officers takes place.  Election of “Pro-Tem” officers will be discussed at the next meeting.

Bank Account:  Sarah Walker will assist with the opening of a service charge free account once we are ready to start accepting donations.

Next Meeting:  The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 22, 2008 at 6 p.m. in the cafeteria at the new Las Vegas High School so we may see the trophy cases, memorabilia, and Centennial Room.  The school is located at 6500 East Sahara, which is at the very eastern end of Sahara, on the corner of Hollywood Blvd.  Enter the parking lot from Sahara and go up the steps or ramp through the main entrance.  Continue straight ahead to the cafeteria.
Respectfully submitted,

Patty Haack, Chairperson/Secretary

LVHS Alumni Association

